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EU Social Partners in the fishing sector encourage Spanish authorities to swiftly ratify           

ILO Work in Fishing Convention C188 

In the framework of a joint EU co-funded project, the European social partners in Fisheries1, ETF and Europeche, 

organised a meeting in Madrid to prompt Spain to swiftly ratify the ILO2 Work in Fishing Convention C188. This 

landmark convention is applicable to all types of fishing vessels and seeks to provide minimum standards that 

protect fishers in all aspects of their work, in what is considered one of the most hazardous professions.  

Delegates of the Sectoral Social Dialogue Committee for sea fisheries met with representatives of the Spanish 

administration as well as the ILO and emphasised the key role that Spain should play paving the way towards the 

Convention's entry into force. 

ETF Fisheries Section Chair, Juan Manuel Trujillo, from FSC CCOO stated that ‘Spain's ratification would not only be 

an achievement for the Spanish fishing sector, but also a very significant step forward at global level, in view of the 

significance of the Spanish fleet and its widespread presence’. 

The representatives of the Spanish social partners and national administration admitted that there are no substantial 

obstacles to the ratification. Even though our tripartite work on the Convention identified some technical problems 

between the text and the Spanish legislation, different solutions were proposed to overcome the possible legal 

conflicts. Javier Garat, CEPESCA’s Secretary General and President of Europêche declared: ‘there are over 30 million 

men and women working in the fishing industry worldwide who can benefit from the implementation of this 

convention with better working conditions and a safer working environment. The positive results of our tripartite 

dialogue must form the basis of work from now on and I am very optimistic about the possibility of ratifying the 

Convention soon’.   

During the meeting several speakers expressed their frustration at the blocking of the social partners’ agreement 

which implements the Convention 188 into EU legislation. ‘Our frustration over the lack of a social dimension in the 

Common Fisheries Policy is made even bigger by the fact that our agreement is disregarded. The implementation of 

the ILO C188 rules into EU legislation would certainly contribute to deterring some of the unacceptable violations 

that are reported to be taking place in our seas’, concluded TCM-UGT’s head of Maritime Sectors, José Manuel Perez 

Vega. 
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For further information, please contact:  

Daniel VOCES, Europêche Policy Advisor (+32.2.230.48.48 or daniel.voces@europeche.org) 

Livia SPERA, ETF Political Secretary (+32.496.65.79.15 or l.spera@etf-europe.org) 

  

                                                           
1
 Europêche represents the fisheries sector in Europe. Currently, the Association comprises 13 national organisations of fishing enterprises 

from the following 9 EU Member States: DE, DK, ES, FR, IT, MT, NL, PL, UK. 
The European Transport Workers’ Federation (ETF) represents more than 3.5 million transport workers from more than 230 transport unions 

and 41 European countries, in the following sectors: railways, road transport and logistics, maritime transport, inland waterways, civil aviation, 

ports & docks, tourism and fisheries. 
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